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M E M O R A N D U M 

 

TO: Town of Paxton: 

Heather Monroe, Town Administrator 

Travis Thibault, Director of Public Works 

 

FROM: Jeff Alberti & Tony Wespiser 

DATE: June 8, 2023 

SUBJECT: DCR Advisory Ruling 

Proposed New DPW Facility 

  

 

This memorandum is written to provide Weston & Sampson’s understanding of the May 24, 2023 

Advisory Ruling issued by the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) regarding the 

proposed new Department of Public Works Facility at 107 Holden Road in Paxton. 

In summary, DCR has indicated that the proposed development of the existing site for a new DPW facility 

is exempt from the associated DCR regulations indicating that the Town can proceed with plans to 

develop the site accordingly. The site will be subject to additional permitting once final plans are 

developed. Per the advisory ruling from DCR, there are several special conditions which must be met 

as part of the development. The proposed project appears to be consistent with these special 

conditions. Also, there are a few items in the special conditions of the Ruling that we recommend 

pursuing clarification, as listed below.  Weston & Sampson will contact DCR for additional information 

and clarification. 

1. Determination as to whether the process for identifying the maximum water table for the subsurface 

wastewater disposal system is seasonal or if it can be determined by a qualified soils evaluator at 

any time (Bullet 1). 

2. More information on the special conditions for storage of liquid petroleum (Bullet 2).  The proposed 

Project includes two different systems – 1) lubricating oils in the Vehicle Maintenance operation; and 

2) a fueling system to store and dispense fuel for vehicles (e.g., above-ground double walled tank 

with leak detection).  W&S will confirm that DCR understands that there are two systems, and that 

both are permittable on the site. 

3. DCR’s requirements regarding how the percentage of impervious ground is calculated (Bullet 6) – 

W&S will confirm that DCR understands the entire parcel is part of the impervious calculations. 

4. More information regarding the DCR’s listing of a sewage rate limit and how it applies to the 

proposed Project (Bullet 7). 
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